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Resident

December 22, 2022

Columbia County Highway Department is planning a large re-surfacing project for CTH
V from CTH JV east to STH 113. Construction work for this project will begin in March of
2023.

Columbia County Highway Department will be conducting a Public Information Meeting
related to the upcoming work. This meeting will be held at the Town of West Point
Hall, N2114 Rausch Road from 6:00 pm until 7:00 pm on Wednesday, February 1,
2023. At this meeting, the Department will provide information related to schedule, work
proposed, and type of impact to adjacent property owners.

In advance of construction, the Department will be completing extensive brushing and
grading work in this section of road as well. Brushing work is planned to begin as early
as February 6, 2023 and continue into the spring of 2023. Please note, impacted trees
will be marked with paint prior to starting work;

¢ Trees marked with “pink” paint = complete removal;

o Trees marked with “blue” paint = select trimming (NOT full removal);

e Unmarked trees = will be left “as is”.
The paint being utilized is a water-based paint and will “wear off” within 6 to 9 months.

If after this Public Meeting, you have additional questions related to this project, please
feel free to contact:
e Planning, Design, Budget: Chris Hardy, Commissioner, (608) 429-2136 or
chris.hardy@columbiacountywi.gov;
e Scheduling, Logistics, Field Work: Don Nichols, Construction Manager,
(608) 429-2156 or don.nichols@columbiacountywi.gov;
¢ Driveways & Tree Removals: Brian Doherty, West Side Patrol Supervisor,
(608) 429-2156 or Brian.Doherty@columbiacountywi.gov.

We look forward to seeing you at the meeting. If for some reason you are unable to
attend and would like additional information on this project, please contact any of the
above.
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